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Description automatically generated with medium confidence]St. Stephen High School
Parent School Support Committee (PSSC)	
	
Date & Time	December 6th, 2022 @ 6:30pm – 7:30pm
Attendees	Krista Amos – Principal 
Adam Harris – Vice Principal
Heather Estey – PSSC Chair 
Jennifer Wiper – PSSC Secretary
Jennifer Gowan – PSSC Member

1) PL Days Update
a) December 2nd/December 9th
i) International Students – Charlotte County Multicultural Society will be presenting to SSHS staff this Friday (December 9th), positioning staff as that of a student; shoe on the other foot, translation program through phone, traumatic awareness, etc.

2) School Improvement Planning Update
a) Last PL day the school improvement plan was discussed. The issue or problems identified by staff continues to be the struggle to get work handed in. High expectations for all is the main goal. SPRs developing plan for pyramid or stages of collected work, including penalties to be used to communicate with parents and students. 67 students invited to remediation night. Photocopies of list of items due were passed to students to complete. No shows or incompletes spent 2 weeks at lunch with Vice Principal to complete work. Still 20 outstanding. Based on this, a pyramid or multi-step action/disciplinary was drafted. Zeros will be the outcome of incomplete work. Though the Department is not a fan of zeros (referring to physical attendance; retention of information vs written), however the shock factor must be applied to get a response. SPRs to meet with the Principal and Vice Principal to develop final plan. PowerSchool does not have functionality to prompt parents regarding missing work, but system is only as good as the parent that is checking it. Staff are under additional stressors due to recent losses in school community. 
b) High School Renewal will occur in Fall 2023. Principal anticipates that a document may be ready on Friday to define to schools what this will mean. As the Principal is involved in the committee responsible for the High School Renewal, information was shared regarding potential changes. A Choice/Voice for students earlier in their high school careers. Choice selection will contain a mandatory curriculum for students in grade 9 – however, the pace may change. Currently some opportunity exists for students to move ahead within math. Expanded choices will occur in grade 10 with credits accruing in grade 10. Credits will move from 1 credit value to a maximum 4 credits; students will 100 to graduate (note students in grade 10 currently and above will be grandfathered into the system). Micro-credits (such as participation in sports, Spartan TV, etc.) of 1-2 credits may be possible additions. Multiple varying course options are proposed, however smaller schools will be limited in choice. The difficulty will be sorting out the options of what to offer while recognizing lower number of teachers in smaller schools. Online courses can pick up some of the slack, however that is not a feasible option for all students. Department to (hopefully) send out blitz to parents regarding these changes and not leave it to the individual schools. 
c) LGBTQ2+ education and improving visibility of acceptance as well as anti-racism were discussed as part of school improvement. Results of a survey conducted 2 years ago identified that the school may not performing as well as original believed. The school will be utilizing a “look for” for ongoing assessment; identifies what should be seen in the school/system if it is functioning well.

3) Assessment Week Schedule
a) Buses will run on normal schedule on ½ days, students can arrange pickup or can choose to wait at the school.
i) Jan 23 – am Period one (all), pm Period 2 (all)
ii) Jan 24 – am Period 3 (all), pm ELPA Grade 11 or 12
iii) Jan 24 – am Period 4 (all) – no PM session
iv) Jan 26 – am Period 5 (all) – no PM session
v) Jan 27 – Storm Day
vi) Turnaround Days – Jan 30, 31
vii) First day Semester 2 – Feb 1

4) Gender Neutral Washroom
a) Infrastructure required. Male washrooms have open urinals, to be gender neutral, cannot be exposed.
i) Main floor potential option for private bathrooms but somewhat open format for sink area.
ii) 2nd floor bathrooms could be easily done.
iii) 3rd floor may be an issue due to size of the current bathrooms.
b) Changerooms are not private, students needing space to change. 

5) Academic Intervention
a) Discussion regarding the 30 min-period and its effective use. 15-20 years ago, it was introduced, however, in recent years it has become messy, i.e., less structured, kids in the hallway. The removal of AI would require adding 7 minutes to each class. Teachers overall like the one-on-one opportunity; however, improvements need to be made. Some students find it beneficial however, only a small percentage (30-40 per grade, other 80 not so much). The implementation of High School Renewal will likely not see it go away. One potential option is that designated staff may keep same 20 students for 4 years – seeing them though their high school experience, getting to know the individual students and their needs. Possibly use a rotating program; M-W-F – students may be able to move to see another teacher; T-T students would remain with designated teacher. This type of setup would be beneficial for implementation of myBlueprint, a new incoming graduation requirement. This program would work with BBT (career exploration program initiated in grade 10) and would contain career information (job description, salaries, forecasts for employment opportunities, etc.) and schools that offer the programs (number of years of study required, costs of schooling). myBlueprint would offer a parent portal to access information similar to PowerSchool and will also track credit requirements by cluster to ensure the necessary graduation requirements are met. Current students in grade 9 (2022-23) will be the first group into the system in the fall of 2023 (2023-24).

6) Extra-Curricular Update
a) Wrestling, swimming, basketball, drama, and various other clubs currently in play. New clubs, Rocketeering and Drone, will be offered next semester.

7) Other Arising Matters
a) Accessing information – PSSC members and other parents have raised questions regarding how to access information about SSHS, namely events. Parents should defer to the Instagram Account and School Website. The Twitter account is used less frequently. Weekly update schedules are currently given to teachers using Canva. Krista agreed that this can likely be easily communicated to parents, either via email or likely via Instagram. Krista committed to investigating further.
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